
Inglewood Sanitary Trunk Phase Two 
April 2024 Construction Update 

 

 

The City of Calgary has begun Phase Two of the Inglewood Sanitary Trunk (IST) project. As 
residents living near the project area, we want to share the below construction update so you are 
informed and to answer potential questions you may have.  

 
Project Updates 

 

 

• As previously shared in December 

2023, we needed to remove trees as 

part of site preparations within the 

green space and along the riverbank. 

At that time, 7 trees were removed in 

the green space. A section of trees 

was also removed along the riverbank 

and was much smaller in area than 

originally proposed.  

• Currently, as the crane is now on-site, 

we have realized that the full area of 

tree removal along the riverbank 

needs to be completed. This will allow 

the crane to swing out, avoiding the 

overhead powerlines. 

• The area in which trees will be 
removed is identified in the image to 
the right, outlined by the blue dotted 
line. Work will commence the week of 
April 8.  

• Drilling of the concrete piles and 
material excavation for the shaft is 
complete. We are now preparing the 
shaft for the microtunnel machine. 

• Microtunnelling will start in early May, 
ending in approximately October, 
2024. 

• The installation of a sound wall along 7 
Avenue SE is tentatively scheduled for 
mid-to-late April, to help with noise 
reduction during microtunnelling.  

• We require that a permanent water 
source to the construction site be 
installed from a fire hydrant located at 
the NE corner of the 8 Av SE and 9 St 
SE intersection. The line will be buried 
underground in the 9 St SE alley. The 
line will take approximately a week to 
install in mid-April. We will have flaggers 
on site to ensure the flow of traffic and 
assist with parking.  
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Thank you for your patience and understanding as we work to complete this necessary project.  
 
Need more information?  
If you have questions or concerns, please call 311. For additional IST project information on schedule 
of activities and impacts, please visit calgary.ca/ist.  
 
Sincerely,   
 
Inglewood Sanitary Trunk Phase Two Project Team 

https://www.calgary.ca/planning/water/inglewood-sanitary-trunk-project.html

